Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District

Meeting Minutes
Saturday May 6th, 2016
Committee Members Present: Elise Fitzsimmons; Chair, Howard Lerner; Vice Chairman, Vee Cowell, Joe Gagnon, Denielle Morin; Clerk-Treasurer

Committee members absent: Patty Clemons, Sandy Cortez-Greig, Stan Taylor
Public present- Julia Kay Grace, Rob Grace, Bernard Robinson, Chuck Andrews, John Hall, Julia Insinger, Robert Pesin, Tim Hawkes
The meeting is opened at: 9:01 am, General Laws Chapter 30A Section 20.
Mr. Lerner makes a motion to wave the reading of the open meeting laws. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 
Meeting Minutes- Mr. Lerner makes a motion to accept the minutes with the noted revisions. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 
Wells Rd Taxation/Opt Out Status- Mrs. Fitzsimmons informs the board that they have received 30 opt out petitions. She inquires if the board would like to send out a third letter informing Wells Rd residents that they have the option to opt out. Mr. Lerner moves that the board send another letter including a copy of the court finding asking for all opt outs to be submitted to the committee before their next meeting on May 23rd. Mrs. Fitzsimmons also states that the board has received two petitions that include names of people on Wells Rd who have not opted out. She strongly urges anyone who has signed the petition but not opted out to be please get their opt out petition in to be included in the opt outs approved at the annual meeting. A resident of Wells Rd inquires as to what the amount of the tax bill will be if they do not opt out. The board directs them to speak to the assessor’s office to find out that information. Mrs. Insinger inquires as to whether they need to change anything on their deed once the opt out is approved. Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that there is no need to alter your deed. The board agrees to draft a letter acknowledging receipt of the opt out notices. 
Road Superintendent Report- Mr. Andrews reports that the road work has been rained out the last 8 to 10 days, however, a bunch of grading has been done starting at the lower entrance (Sir Galahad, Maid Marion, Fireside, Nottingham and Lancelot). Mr. Andrews states that they also removed rocks and stumps and replaced three culverts (Maid Marion/Fireside, King Arthur/Nottingham, and Fireside Lane). Grading will be moving on to Prince John Drive, Little John Drive, Friar Tuck and Alan Dale. Mrs. Grace inquires as to the status of the street signs. Mr. Andrews states he is still working on what the cost will be to replace the signs and what the state standards are. The board asks him to draw up a proposal for the next meeting. 
Maid Marion Road Repair- Mr. Andrews states that he has received the prevailing wage and the contract. He is expecting in the coming week to receive three bids by email. Mr. Andrews will be requesting bids from White Wolf, Obrien and Great River. If there is anyone else that would like to make a bid he will send them information by email. 
Telephone Update- Mr. Lerner is still working with Verizon to get a tax exemption on the phone account. He states he will stop by on Monday to speak with them in person. 
Expansion of Voting Rights- Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that the deadline for getting on the warrant for the town meeting has passed and Mr. Cortez-Greig has resigned. Mr. Lerner would like the board to explore the option of going through the selectman to get to the legislature so they can bypass the town meeting. 
Clerk/Treasurers Report- Ms. Morin draws everyone’s attention to the spreadsheet for what has been spent through May 1st and states that the district brought in 2,693.34 in tax revenue. Ms. Morin states that she did receive an email from Jim Podolak at the MA DOR stating that if the district intended to spend the $48,000 then it would need to be raised next year. However, if the district does not intend to spend that money then it does not need to be raised in the coming year. As of the May meeting the district still had $118,527 remaining of the current budget with one month of spending left utilizing the current budget.  At the end of April, the bank balance in the checking account is $125,608.92 and the money market account has $46,407.29. Mr. Lerner also makes note that the May tax revenue is still expected as well. Mrs. Fitzsimmons mentions that the budget for next year will remain the same for waterways to make sure more culverts can be replaced. Mr. Lerner asks that Mrs. Fitzsimmons do some research on setting up a stabilization fund. 
Warrant- Mr. Lerner makes a motion to approve the warrant. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 
Annual Meeting Warrant- 
Article 9- Mr. Lerner states that he has a problem with article nine as it is not in the districts jurisdiction, not in the district charter and a potential misappropriation of tax dollars. Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that she spoke with the district counsel and was told that if it is voted on at the annual meeting the district is allowed to spend the money.

Article 10- Mr. Lerner inquires why the district expense is over budget. Ms. Morin informs him that line item is the district salary to the Town of Becket. Mr. Lerner believes the district should keep winter roads at $110,000. Mr. Lerner inquires as to why there is a proposed decrease in general roads. Mr. Andrews states that the roads are good condition so they should need less money. Mr. Lerner also asks what why there is $3,000 budgeted for insurance. Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that the workers comp policy is $1,300 (which is a separate line item), the treasurer’s bond is $165, $2,000 for general liability and directors and officer insurance for $1264. Mrs. Fitzsimmons agrees to raise the budget to $4,000. Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that that makes the total of the budget $275,700. Ms. Cowell makes a motion to raise winter roads to $110,000 and insurance to $4,000. Mr. Lerner seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 
Mr. Lerner moves to strike article 9 from the warrant. Mrs. Cowell wishes to have a discussion and seconds the motion. Mr. Lerner again states that it is not in the districts jurisdiction and not in the district charter. Mr. Lerner states that a large number of nonresident non tax paying residents do not want mailboxes. Mrs. Grace states that it is says in Section 2 of the Act that, “the district has the right to do all acts necessary or convenient. To carry out the powers expressly or by necessary implication conferred upon the district by this act”. Mr. Lerner states that the property where the mailboxes will be placed is town land so it is not within the district. Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that the warrant does not state where the mailboxes will be poured. The warrant states that the district will pay up to $3,000 to pour concrete in a spot agreed upon by the Town of Becket and the USPS. Mrs. Fitzsimmons calls the question. The vote is a tie. Mrs. Fitzsimmons votes no to break the tie and article 9 stays on the warrant. 
Mrs. Fitzsimmons asks for a motion to move the reserve fund to legal fees as they have gone over budget. Mrs. Cowell makes the motion. Mr. Lerner seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 

Executive Session Minutes- Mrs. Cowell makes a motion to accept the minutes from the July executive session. Mr. Gagnon seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 
Webmaster/Lawyer/Road Superintendent- The board agrees to continue without a webmaster and post on the town website. Mrs. Fitzsimmons requests permission from the board to speak to other lawyers before the annual meeting as Elizabeth cannot represent the district for the road district contract. The board agrees to repost the road superintendent position so they have candidates ready for the meeting after the annual meeting. Mr. Lerner says to make sure Elizabeth has an engagement letter ready at the time of the annual meeting. 
Public Input- There is no public input. 
Adjournment- Mr. Lerner moves to adjourn the meeting. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. The meeting adjourns at 10:39 am. 
Scheduled next meeting is for June 4th, 2016 at 9 am. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Denielle Morin
Clerk-Treasurer 
